Minutes for October 13, 2008

Sugarmill Woods Crime Watch Meeting
President Dick Byrnes opened the October 13, 2008 meeting by leading the audience in the Pledge of Allegiance. Twenty-nine people attended, including two visitors.

Our speaker was Michael Hall, Executive Director of Nature Coast EMS.

After giving us a short autobiography, Mr. Hall explained the history of Nature Coast EMS. A this point in time, they are contracted to the County. At any given time, seven ambulances and two Paramedic Response Units are on call.  According to Hall, their average response time is seven minutes and thirty seconds, and getting better all the time. Eighty-nine per cent, of EMS funding comes from user fees and eleven per cent comes from Citrus County. Approximately one third of calls end in a trip to the hospital. They will drive to Citrus Memorial, Seven Rivers or Oak Hill Hospital.
During a question and answer period, Mr. Hall admitted that he does not know EMS response time to Sugarmill Woods. When asked, he announced that the average charge for a call is $500. The average charge for a helicopter is about $2000. Half of EMS’ sixty-eight members are paramedics.

President Byrnes introduced new member, Frank Blaine.

Russ St. Jean presented the Treasurer’s report. Our opening balance was $1496.66. There was a $70.00 deposit. Expenditures totaled $13.88, giving us a new balance of $1552.78. St, Jean noted that Sugarmill Woods Crime Watch received $140.00 in donations from residents who took advantage of offered house checks while they were away.

Statistics for September 2008 are:

Man Hours:


154

Miles:



1192

Security Checks:

160

Construction Sites:

80

Utilities:


131

Fuel Gallons:

89.675

Fuel Cost:


$332.37

Water Violations Issued:
0

Sgt. Evan spoke to the group. He noted that the Emergency Operations Building was reading to open. Sometime in November, the Sheriff’s Department will be offering tours of the building.
He reminded us that drivers are not to get into altercations with the public. We simply drive away. When asked about crime in SMW, he noted that someone took a defibrillator from the Oak Village Bath and Tennis Club and tossed furniture and beer cans into the pool, too.  A thief stole a GPS from an unlocked vehicle in Cypress Village .Residents also noted parties in unoccupied houses.

The Sheriff will be opening a sub-station on Rt. 19 South of the entrance to Sugarmill Woods, in the empty Mercedes Homes trailer.

President Byrnes asked for volunteers for the Old Homosassa Art and Seafood Festival on November 8 and 9th. No one came forward. He also asked for help in auditing the books. Edward Zelinski, a member of CP6 volunteered.
Byrnes reminded us that:

1. The gas tank should never go below ½.

2. When logging out, round mileage to the nearest mile.

3. When purchasing gas, carry log info to three decimal places.

4. If the portable radio is not working, do not walk around a house, do a drive-by.

5. Be careful of snakes.

Next month’s meeting will be on Monday, November 10, 2008. Our guest will be Dr. M Kohler, the Emergency Director of Seven Rivers Hospital. She will speak about strokes.

